Nov. 4, 2014
Dear Fourth-Grade Parents,
We have planned many exciting learning opportunities for our units of inquiry this year.  During our Sharing the Planet unit, the students walked to South Creek to test water.  During our current How We Organize Ourselves unit, students will travel to the Greene County Courthouse.  In December, we will tour the James River Power Station during our How the World Works unit.  

In March and April, we will be working in our How We Express Ourselves unit.  We expect your child to gain a deeper understanding of communication and self-expression through various art forms, reconcile differing perceptions of art, think critically about how art is used in culture and society, as well as gain self-awareness and understanding.  
Here are some of the learning experiences we have planned for your child (There are many others not listed here, including two lessons with The Moxie Cinema):
· Fourth-grade will be heading to the Springfield Art Museum for a museum tour and a viewing of the Springfield All-School Art Exhibit, featuring K-12 artists from throughout Springfield.  The same day, we will travel to The Creamery Arts Center where local artist Stephanie Cramer will lead students to create a mixed media design with acrylics on an 11 x 14 canvas.  
· Before this trip, Stephanie will be a guest artist at Field and will present her own paintings, artistic process, and techniques. 

· The Springfield Pottery Claymobile will be here twice to give your child a series of unique experiences with pottery.  The first experience will be a guest speaker showing how to use pottery to create sculpture and talk to us about different types of clay and firing techniques.  On visit two, students will create, paint, and glaze a bowl under the guidance of local art experts.  Springfield Pottery will then fire them in a kiln and bring them back to us!

Because of the cost of bringing in guest artists, purchasing art supplies, and the bus travel expenses, we are asking for $15/child for this unit.  Please keep in mind that these learning experiences take a significant amount of planning and coordination between the fourth-grade team and outside artists so we can match their content to our goals and objectives.  No other fourth-grade students in the district have these same learning experiences.
Here are the specifics: 
The Springfield Claymobile, three artist instructors, individual clay project for each child, and guest artist from Springfield Pottery: $8/child
The Creamery Arts Center/Springfield Art Museum Field Trip, buses, paint and supplies, guest speaker: $7/child
Total: $15/child. (We have worked hard to stretch this money as far as possible.  It is an amazing value for everything our students receive.)  

We need to plan ahead due to budgeting purposes and bus scheduling.  So, we are asking you to please send $15 (cash preferred, checks made payable to Field Elementary) by Tuesday, Nov. 25.  If you are able to provide an additional “scholarship” for a student, we would greatly appreciate it.  Also, if your child needs a scholarship, please let us know.
Thank you for your continued support!

Mrs. Aho, Mrs. Tetlow, and Ms. Wormington
“This unit helps to foster confidence in each child that may be taken and applied to all they will do thereafter.  Students who might not consider themselves unique or creative will light up when they see all that they can create independently.  Their field experiences at the Art Museum, with the Springfield Pottery Claymobile, The Moxie, and Creamery at the culmination of the unit brings their learning full circle.  They are able to see and appreciate works of art in a new manner.  Working alongside their peers and local artists, such as Stephanie Cramer at the Creamery, allows students to express all that they have learned.  In addition, they have new tools to express what is unique about themselves.  The end product is priceless.  The beauty shines through all that has been developed inside the child and created by their works of art.”   

-Former Fourth-Grade Mom

